THE GOOD SAMARIAN





Patience was able to receive the medical equipment, referrals for therapy, and medications all because of the generous support of the Cullman community. So many of you, our donors, played a role in Patience's care and recovery. Thank you for giving of your resources. You truly are making a difference in our community, one patient at a time.



Donate online at www.GoodSamaritanCullman.com

Simply click on the donate button on the home page or return the enclosed card and self-addressed envelope to send your gift in the mail. We are so grateful for your support, and we couldn't do what we do each day without you!

A second chance at life

On August 3, Patience had a severe medical episode that was later diagnosed as two severe strokes, several mini-strokes and multiple brain conditions leading her to have two brain surgeries in the span of two days. During her stay in a Birmingham hospital's Neuro ICU, she was in a medically induced coma, on a feeding tube and on a ventilator. After a two-week stay in the hospital, she was transferred to Lakeshore for rehabilitation. On the day she was discharged from the rehab hospital, she stood for the first time since August 3.

Patience was told she may never walk again. She was discharged from Encompass Health Lakeshore Rehabilitation Hospital after 21 days of rehabilitation with instructions to purchase a specialty wheelchair, Hoyer lift, and hospital bed. Knowing Patience was uninsured without the ability to pay for this expensive but necessary equipment, Lakeshore referred her to Good Samaritan Health Clinic of Cullman for follow up treatment.

Her mom says of her being referred to Good Samaritan Clinic, "It was a relief, like a weight had been lifted from my shoulders. I could breathe. I knew she was going to get her meds." At her initial appointment with the clinic, Patience not only received her medications, but she was also referred for OT, PT, speech therapy, and was given a walker, a wheelchair, and a shower chair. In addition, she was given a donated gift card to a local thrift store where she purchased an exercise bike to continue therapy at home.

It was a relief, like a weight had been lifted from my shoulders. I could breathe. I knew she was going to get her meds.

With much encouragement from family, personal determination to overcome these challenges, and help from the Cullman community, Patience is now walking independently. With a smile on her face as we talked, Patience happily said, "I was able to go see my son play kick ball."

While she still has a way to go, with the support of her family and the continued care provided through Good Samaritan Clinic, she will undoubtedly continue to exceed the expectations of many medical professionals that she's encountered since that pivotal day three months ago.

2022 FALL NEWSLETTER

Inside This Edition

The mission of Good Samaritan is to deliver sustainable, long-term healthcare and all-around wellness to the uninsured members of our community.

Patience's Story	1
Community Partners	2
Meet Our Office Manager	3
Hope Comes From Tragedy	3
Donors and Honorariums	4-5
6th Annual Caring For Cullman Concert	6-7
Ways To Support The Clinic's Mission	8

Our community partners are the best!

We appreciate all of our community partners who help us meet the needs of our patients each and every day. We can't thank you all enough for the difference you are making in our community.



Donated over-the-counter medications, vitamins, and supplements donated by the CCCDD.



Men's Serve Team from Desperation Church freshens up the exterior of the clinic by pressure washing the sidewalk and cleaning the windows.



Ms. Ann, one of our faithful RN volunteers, checks Commissioner Marchman's blood pressure during the Commission on Aging's Health Fair Day.



Eva Bank employees held a supply drive for our patients during United Way's annual Day of Caring.

Meet Our Office Manager, Sarah Kelley

What is your role at the Clinic?

I am the newest member of the Clinic and have big shoes to fill as the new Office Manager.

Tell us about yourself.

I am the daughter to both Scotty & Ellen Morrison and the oldest of three. I have three beautiful nieces and two very handsome nephews who keep me busy. Home for me is Fort Walton Beach / Destin area but I recently moved up to Cullman about a year and a half ago. I have been visiting the area for roughly 12 years



once my family moved to Cullman and fell in love with the community. I currently attend Desperation Church and assist with welcoming our guests on our hostess team.

What is most gratifying to you about working at GSHC?

The most gratifying part of being able to work with the GSHC would have to be sharing with others who we are and what our role is in our community. The Lord is a part of what we do here at the clinic and what we represent. Each morning, we as a team pray over our patients that we will be seeing and interacting with that day. Knowing that and seeing God's hand at work in our community is so inspiring.

What inspires you be to be a part of the Clinic?

Before taking the new role as Office Manager, I was praying that the Lord would lead me to an opportunity to be more involved in our community and ultimately feel fulfilled. And just like that, God showed up and showed out in a big way! I'm so thankful to be given this opportunity to help make a difference and I'm inspired daily to be a part of such an amazing, caring, and thoughtful team.

Sarah, you truly are a blessing, and we are thrilled to have you join our team!

Do you know someone who needs the Clinic's services?

Help them get connected by going to www.goodsamaritancullman.com to access the eligibility application. Think they may need help completing the form? No worries! They may call the Clinic at 256-255-5963 and our receptionist will be happy to assist them.

Do you know someone you'd like to honor in a special way?

Donating is a wonderful way to honor or remember someone special to you, and it's easy to do. Simply designate your donation on the enclosed card or indicate your preference when donating online at www.goodsamaritancullman.com.

Hope comes from tragedy

Mental health services continue making life-changing impact

Since entering into a partnership in July 2020 with Good Samaritan Health Clinic and Haven Counseling Services, The Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund has provided 767 mental health counseling sessions for Good Samaritan patients. We repeatedly hear the life-changing impact these services have for our patients.





The Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund is administered through Garrison Gives Hope, a 501(c)3 charitable organization.

In July 2017, Cullman attorney Stephen Griffith's life was taken by someone deemed mentally unstable. In June 2018, The Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund was established by the family to honor Steve's memory by providing access to uninsured patients who might otherwise not be able to afford counseling services.



The Good Samaritan Clinic and Haven Counseling entered my life at a very crucial time. Through the guidance and therapy that I have been given, I truly find more meaning, value, and happiness in life.

This is a complete contrast to my perspective before and I truly believe that, in some way, I have been given a second chance at life.

-Good Samaritan Patient

We gratefully acknowledge our supporters from October 2021 through March 2022

Good Samaritan Clinic is thankful for your generosity as we endeavor to meet the medical needs of the uninsured in our community. Whether you supported us through monetary donations, volunteer service, or the donation of in-kind products/services, we genuinely appreciate the invaluable support each of you provided to the Clinic.

Avra Adair, CRNP Dr. Joel Adams Dr. Rex Adams

Alabama Free and Charitable Clinics

Amanda Adcock, CRNP Lewis and Jan Adams Addington Chapel UMC

ADPH

Alabama Web Press Kevin and Brandy Allen

Amazon Smile Americares

Anon Baptist Church

Apel Steel
Melissa Arnold
Ashley Mercantile LLC
Heather Ashley, RN
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Atkins

Charles Baker Betty Barnes Clarence Benefield Dr. Vince Bergquist

Birmingham Radiology Group

Robert Bishop Dr. Charles Bluhm Billy Bonds

Borden Family Pharmacy Dr. Nicholas Braswell Ronald and Phyllis Brewer

Dr. Hugh Brindley Nichole Brooks, CRNP Charna Brown, RN Frank Brown Pearl Bryan Dr. Darryle Bullard Amy Burdette-Gray, CRNP

Janie Burnham Business Solutions Dr. Paul Bussman Dr. Tyler Byrd

Callahan Eye Institute Bobby Joe and Edith Calvert

RN and JW Calvert Pat Campbell Conna Canada

Cardiopulmonary Rehab Steve and Melissa Cartee

CCCDD, Inc.

Fred and Holly Cespedes Michael Chatham

Christ Covenant Presbyterian Church

Christ Lutheran Church

City of Cullman

City of Good Hope Adam Clark Cleaning & More

Neva Cochran Glenda Cole, CRNP Dalton Collier

Commission on Aging

Community Action Partnership of No AL Cullman Area Technology Academy The Community Shopper's Guide Cornerstone Church of the Nazarene

Cullman Church of Christ Cullman Clinical Research Cullman County Commission

Cullman County ESP Cullman Daily News

Cullman First Baptist Church

Cullman FUMC

Cullman FUMC - Wesley Fellowship SSC

Cullman High School HOSA

Cullman Internal Medicine Employees
Cullman Internal Medicine Patients
Cullman-Jefferson Counties Gas District

Cullman Lioness Club Cullman Lions Club Cullman's Live 95 FM Cullman Physical Medicine

Cullman Regional Center for Wound Heal-

ing

Cullman Regional Medical Center Cullman Regional Medical Staff Cullman Regional Outpatient Physical Therapy

Cullman Regional Women's Diagnostic Center

The Cullman Times Cullman Today

The Cullman Tribune/CullmanSense

Kenny and Diane Culpepper

Kathy Culwell
Dr. Matt Dellinger
East Side Baptist Church
Dr. Jonathan E. Echols

Dr. J.W. Evans Eva Bank

Darrell and Myra Fell Dr. David Fettig Dr. Gary Few First Community Bank

Dorothy Fowler
Dr. Lisa Franklin
Tena Freeman
Dr. Michael Garcia
Linda Gibson

Dr. Reginald Gladish

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Glasscock

Roseann Gomez

Good Samaritan Clinic Patients

Dr. Stephen Gould

Good Hope Baptist Church Grace Episcopal Church Grace Episcopal Church Women

Kim Graves, CRNP Eleanor Graham, RN

Carol Green Gene Green

Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund

H & R Block Dr. Alex Hale Dr. Sonya Hallmark Nick Handley Dr. James Harb

Patrick Harbison, CRNP Dr. Adam and Lindsay Harrison

Ann Harrison, RN

Haven Counseling Services of Cullman LLC

William Herfurth Kaye Hilton

Dr. Don Hirsbrunner Dr. William Holcomb III Rev. Sam Hollis Tara Horton

Darryl and Terry Howard

David Howse

Don and Judie Hubbard Darryl and Jolanda Hutson Clayton and Kim Ingram

Johnny's BBQ Jeanette Johnson

Randy and Johanna Johnson Johnson Chiropractic Center, Inc.

Dr. Lakshmi Kannan Kristy Keiffer, CRNP Clark and Janie Keller Kinney Grove Baptist Church Knight-Free Insurance Agency

Dr. Phillip Kravitz Michelle Kreps Dr. Chris LaGanke Dr. David Landy Dr. James Lee Zach Lee Edwina Linville

Living Faith Baptist Church Lowe's Home Improvement

Dr. Edward Mahan Denise Marchman



Dr. Lindsey Marshall
Danny and Deborah McAfee
Dr. Stephen McBride, II
Matthew and Lori McGrath
HE and Nella McGraw
Barry and Connie McGriff

Wilene McGukin Pastor Joe McNulty Vince and Kay Meleski

Merchants Bank Charity Classic Arthur and Patricia Mitchell Charles and Teri Mobley

Julie Mobley
Dr. Brad Moody
Dr. Alice Morgan
Dr. Bruce Morgan
Brent Mortensen, CRNP

Beth Moultrie My Cullman TV Ethel Lee Nail Dr. Tracy Neal

North Central Neurology Richard Newman

Office Equipment Company

Karen Parr Dr. William Parker Kay Parker-Phillips, CRNP

Edith Patterson

Martin and Bonnie Patterson Jack and Allan Pelletier Larry and Debbie Penn

Shay Persall

Steven and Susan Pitts Dr. Alex Plagenhoef Katie Plourd, CRNP Brian and Tina Poole Dr. James Porter, II

Publix
Jerry Raley
Wanda Raines
Samantha Rainwater
Redan Baptist Church

Lindsay M. Rhodes, CPA, LLC Jared Rice, PharmD Jerry and Gail Roberts Julie Roberts

Dr. Scott Robson Dr. Ben Rogers

Cheri Rodgers-Norman, RN

Rotary Club

Royal Technologies Drs. Tony and Nikki Ruse Justin and Julia Rushing

Sacred Heart

Salem Missionary Baptist Church

Dr. Rodney Sanders Ellen Schaeffel CJ and RD Shedd Dr. Muhammad Siddiqi Simcoe Baptist Church Dr. Aesha Singh

Dr. Sampath Singireddy

Joey Skinner Tomesa Smith Dr. William E. Smith Ursula Snider Teresa Solley

Southside Baptist Church

Erica Speegle

Spring Hill Baptist Church

St. Andrews UMC

St. Andrews UMC - Seekers SSC St. Andrews UMC - UMW Charity Circle St. Andrews UMC - Victory SSC

St. John's Evangelical Protestant Church

St. Paul's Lutheran Church State Farm Companies Foundation

Maria Steele

Don and Mary Strandlund

Dr. Amy Stubbs

Drs. Jeremy and Katie Stidham

Paige Sullivan Dr. Blake Tennant

The First Congregational Methodist Church

Christie Thomas Amber Thompson Dr. Greg Thompson Town of Holly Pond T'aira Ugarkovich United Way UAB Charity Care USA Healthcare Shirley Wallace

Wallace State Community College
Wallace State Department of Nursing

Dr. Kara Ward Gary and Judy Warden Dr. Jeffrey Warner Dr. Scott and Tina Warner

Paula Waters

Jerry and Julia Weathersby

Wanda Welsh

Welti Cumberland Presbyterian

Bob and Schel Weston

Westside Missionary Baptist Church

Louise White Suzette Williams

Dr. and Mrs. Tom Williamson

Cathy Wilson and Ricky Morgan

James O. Wilson Jr.
Charles and Coral Wimberly

WKUL 92.1 FM and 97.9 FM Cullman

Dr. Jim and Debbie Wright Dr. Randy Yarbrough Kenneth and Beverly Yeager

Honorariums and Memorials

Dorothy Fowler In Memory of Dean Parvin James and Tania Cody In Memory of Dean Parvin

Joe McNulty In Memory of Lisa McNulty Jeff and Melissa Stricklin In Memory of

Phillips Lacy

Jeff and Melissa Stricklin In Memory of

Kenny Bishop

Fred and Aloha Bussey In Memory of David Bussey

Cathy Wilson and Ricky Morgan In Memory of Walsh/Wilson/Morgan family members

Dr. Jim and Pepper Hoover In Honor of Partners at Cullman Internal Medicine

James and Judy Brown In Honor of Tim Davis, DMD; William Holcomb, MD; Melanie Sivley, OD; Benjamin Rogers, MD; Nicholas Braswell, MD

Virginia Yerby In Memory of Sissy Spain Janice Hand In Memory of Avelene and

Claude Smith

Virgil B. Fowler Insurance Agency In Memory of Virgil Fowler Jr.; Virgil Paul Fowler; Will Fowler

Lynwood and Marviline Locke In Honor of Dr. Bruce Lee

Merchants Bank In Honor of the Retirement of Pat Mitchell

Don and Frances Williamson In Honor of Robert Tidwell and James Tidwell

Martha Williams In Honor of Dr. Jim and Judy Thomason

Emma Lou Thornton In Memory of Easter

Jeff and Melissa Stricklin In Honor of Waid

Harbison

Alice Lackey In Memory of Carl David Young

roung

Dr. and Mrs. William Peinhardt In Memory

of Dr. Phil Freeman

In the next issue of "The Good Samaritan" newsletter, we look forward to acknowledging our donors who contributed between April and September 2022. Individuals are recognized by name, and organizations and businesses are recognized with the name of their institution, unless they have previously indicated that they would like to remain anonymous. If you would like to update your preferences and request to remain anonymous in our next issues, please notify Jolanda Hutson, Executive Director, at jhutson@goodsamaritancullman.com or 256-255-5964.







6TH ANNUAL Concerts over





Thanks to the overwhelming support of the Cullman community and beyond, the 6th Annual Caring for Cullman Concert was a record-breaking success! Through sponsorships, ticket sales, and love offering, funds were raised to provide care for 105 Good Samaritan patients for an entire year.















Our signature event enables us to continue to provide a continuum of quality healthcare to individuals who would otherwise not be able to afford healthcare services. We are grateful for the support provided by all of Cullman which allows us to continue to meet the healthcare needs of the uninsured in our community.













GOODSAMARIAN HEALTHCLINIC

401 Arnold Street NE, Suite A Cullman, AL 35055 256-775-1389



Medical Director Jeremy Stidham, MD

Board of Directors

Joe McNulty, Chairman Adam Clark, Vice-Chairman Paula Waters, Secretary Lindsay Rhodes, Treasurer Heather Ashley Charna Brown Conna Canada Matt Dellinger, DMD Zach Lee Shay Persall Jared Rice Maria Steele T'aira Ugarkovich



Donor Contact Jolanda Hutson. **Executive Director**





@GoodSamaritanCullman



@SamaritanCullmn



of Cullman County

Thank you, Alabama Web Press for printing our biannual newsletter.



The Feel-Good Effects of



DURING THIS HOLIDAY SEASON. PLEASE CONSIDER GIVING THE GIFT OF A DONATION

If you have not yet donated to Good Samaritan this year, we invite you to make your 2022 contribution now to help safeguard the uninsured in our community. Every dollar makes a difference! By doing so, you may be helping a friend or family member to never experience a medical need without Good Samaritan Clinic.

What You Can Do Today...

1. Pray for our **Efforts**

Join us in praying that we will be a blessing to the patients who come into the Clinic each day and that God will continue to provide the necessary resources for us to fulfill our mission.

2. Spread The Word

If you have a family member, friend, or co-worker who is without health insurance, please encourage them to apply for free healthcare services through Good Samaritan Health Clinic.

Invite Us To Be A Part Of Your Event

Our application is available on our website. Thanks to our volunteer nurses and health

science students, we can provide basic 4.Shop health screenings including blood pressure checks, glucose **Amazon** checks, body mass index, and mental health **Smile**

For the holidays and every day, shop online and help Good Samaritan Clinic at the same time! Simply go to the Amazon Smile website (https://smile.amazon.com/) and select Good Samaritan Health Clinic of Cullman as your charity of choice. Amazon will donate 0.5% of your eligible purchases to Good Samaritan. It's that easy!



5.Donate To Our Wishlist

questionnaire. Go to https://www.goodsa maritancullman.com/wish-list for a list of our most commonly needed items including electronic blood pressure monitors, nebulizers. patient care items, and medication supplies. You can even order items straight from our Amazon Wish List and the items will be shipped directly

> For more information, email us at ihutson@goodsamaritancullman.com or call 256-255-5964.

